Toiora High Street Cohousing Meeting Notes
Thursday, 10 September, 7.30
Numberworks, Crawford Street
Meeting ID: 9016 25 9016   Password 252525
https://otago.zoom.us/j/9016259016?pwd=ZGZQRnM2L2tsai90eENKRExQUEtJQT09
Chair and Notetaker: Frances and Karen

Present: Karen & Sander, Frances & Sandy, Min, Sue, Gay, Jan, Liz, Marianne, Warren, Pauline, Sara, Donald & Miriam, Anne & Anthony, Catherine, Juan and Alex 

Apologies: James & Jess, Anne, Alex, Rainer, and Maria, Susan, Dennis  

Appreciations: 
Thanks Jan for allowing to meet at NumberWorks 
Appreciate Jan’s modelling (she is wearing a onesie) 
Anna and Anthony sending the book for us to share                             

1. Appliances													Sara

No updates. F&P still cannot give us any further information regarding timeline or availability of units. It may remain unclear until October or November. F&P said we are in the same boat as other ‘commercial’ customers.

To get approved for commercial trade, we are in the process of getting the paperwork in order. This turned out more complicated than anticipated, with much fine print. Catherine pointed out that some fine print didn’t seem applicable to us as we are not selling it on to consumers – this needed to be checked out. Did Anne agree to check the agreement? 

Catherine also mentioned Directors would be liable and wanted the group to put in a minute to insure the Directors.

We ask the directors to progress the account set up forms, have the account set up, then Sara to talk to F&P again.
We plan a minute of record regarding liable directors, and Sara to report back during the next meeting.

2. Valuation													Frances/Catherine
Frances received information from surveyors and summarised it to the group. We need specific valuation when a Certificate is to be attached to the unit titling, not the commercial value in the market.  The surveyors recommended 4 companies for this.

Catherine had been in touch with Colliers – which had done the original valuation. They said they don’t do unit titling valuations, as they normally only do commercial valuations. Earlier they had recommended a local firm to do the A2Unit as they are not based in Dunedin  Juan also referred Mark from a surveying company who had offered his services.

Frances will contact a few companies suggested by the surveyor. She will also ask if they can do valuation on individual units – for those who need mortgages. She will report back next meeting.

3. Asphalt quotes; DCC for kerb design									        Tim

Tim is not present – item deferred.


4. ‘Division Insurance’ 									           Gay, Marianne, Jan, Alex
Confirm small group to progress our conflict resolution options
Some of the group members met with Rowena of Sunward Cohousing via Zoom. Jan sent out Rowena’s email in which there were two links to useful videos to see different processes.  
Sue T was keen to be part of the ‘dissolution insurance’ group but wasn’t able to be at the first meeting. Anne supports the development of a process and Pauline joined the group too.  The group will meet later to further the development of a proposal.

5. Bodycorps Workshop											Min
Min introduced two proposed changes:
a) An increase of overall fees of 5% over the estimates from 2018.
b) A rounding, then averaging of the BC fees, so that one percentage is set for all A units, one for C units, one for D units, one for H units (keeping M units having separate percentages). (What is meant with averaging is an average price for A units, one for C units, etc. to determine their BC fees percentage.)

Proposed change b) provoked much discussion including various points and comments:

· A lot of effort was put in the prices and percentages in an exercise earlier. In the past the group agreed to stick with the agreed percentages. This approach meant that slight differences in units (cooktops, windows, benchtops, storage, etc.) were accounted for and that the current BC differences reflect purchase price.  We should only refer to the % of each individual unit. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]We were reminded of the history of how we came to those percentages. We wanted to reflect cohousing values, rather than market or material values. The block pricing system was developed as a base and the extra variables eg. s/s benchtops, end wall windows were added to fix a fair sale price. The cohousing spirit was reflected in the block method and therefore on that basis having each unit type the same can be seen as a robust and future-proofing refinement for BC fees.
· We want to be able to explain percentages to new buyers. Tidy, aligned numbers may help here – although reasons exist for the original prices.
· There will be future changes to units. How does it reflect to it? 
· Market values are different from purchase prices. They will change. For fairness, will we update percentages based on updated market valuations?
· Professional valuations are different from market values.
· Alex added that normally the base for calculations is ownership interest. However, a body corporate can also establish a separate utility interest for each unit to determine levies or part thereof.
· Why rounding then averaging? By averaging you will get, on average, the smallest difference per unit (before / after change b).

The group agreed that Min will update her calculations by only averaging the originals over each unit type (except M). She will also take out the $ value. The group will revisit the topic next meeting, allowing time for group members to reflect on this issue more.

6. Heritage Fence: next step											HF group
· Concrete cutting quote, working bee, next funding application

Tim was waiting for the quote of cutting of the concrete near the fence – will wait for next meeting. 
Sandy outlined some planned practical work during a working bee, involving the removal of panels, clearance of concrete rubble. Panels to be moved to back of common house.
Sandy will help Catherine with using the ZealSteel quote figures in preparing an application for the next round of funding (mid-October). 

7. To Do List													     Donald
(Link https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1H0NKzfH9NQXamP-Hx6HyrS0hvkhZ_TFpfl6TVAPcbOM/edit )
Encourage people to keep on updating the list on the progress, especially those from the red box. 

8. Insurance													   Anne

See attached meeting note from Anne after meeting insurance broker Tina Gillan. In summary:
Tina recommends we should have an annual valuation of the units, although what is required is every two years. We will need to make a decision on that. One complex point is to determine the proportions of each of the M units of the entire building for insurance purposes. Tina highlighted that future renovations to the common house will require separate contract works insurance and needed to be communicated to the building insurer. This triggered questions about private renovations and what applies there?
· Do we need public liability insurance (e.g. for when guests have accidents)?
· Will we need insurance for office bearers?
· Contents insurance is separate.
· Tina’s document seemed to class insurance for our common house as ‘commercial’. Is that appropriate? Our resource consent does not allow for commercial activities.

We ask Anne to follow up with Tina to find out:
· Is “commercial” class appropriate in our context?
· Do we need Public liability insurance?
· Do we need to notify the insurance company if we want to add decks, wardrobes or other individual unit improvements? 
And to invite Tina to come to talk nearer to the time we need to make a decision. 

9. Maintenance Schedule 											Tim/Juan
We need a schedule of maintenance tasks with associated numbers (e.g. frequency, cost) to inform the body corporate document and fees. This remains to be done.

10. Construction end date – 
No update. Perhaps the next PCG meeting will provide more clarity. 

11. Energy supplier 												Pauline, Alex – any one else?
Pauline will talk to Alex about that. Will get together and come back with recommendation. 
Scope: we get one supply, so will have one supplier; we will have individual meters.

12. All of our stuff 
· Small group to compile list of available home and garden equipment for sharing		Gay
(see starter list below)

1) Onsite garage sale and storage:
· Juan volunteered to organise a ‘garage sale’ around the time we move in. Liz will assist on gathering the data items we all have for this sale.
· We ask that the site meeting asks about storage space available so common house items can be stored, ideally when they need to go out of households, like Catherine’s beds soon. No off-site storage seemed available for these beds.

2) Category Volunteers taking charge of items
Gay suggested having a designated person to be in charge for each category (guest bedroom, gardening tools, etc.). This person will be collecting information on available items and make a decision what to accept, accept tentatively, reject, etc.

Gay volunteers to be in charge for the kitchen.
Warren volunteers for the office.
For the garden tools, we ask for a volunteer from the garden group.
Gay will make a list of the categories beyond kitchen and office and volunteered to approach people to take charge.

3) The Spreadsheet “Items of UCOL and Households”
Link https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/19SKebUQerufj-ucIqmXoSQKLry4Qw7J3hBLGipGzUJY/edit :
· We do have a sharing spreadsheet currently for sharing among households and for donations to Common house. Suggestion to separate the sharing items from donated items. Keep inter-household spreadsheet for longer-term.
· If we have items to donate we can still list our items on the spreadsheet or wait to be asked about it by a volunteer in charge.


Open Forum
NA 


Meeting closed at 9:37pm

Next meeting 24th September 2020, 7:30pm at Zoom and Numberworks 

Chair, notetaker: Frances, Karen 


